
January 2023 Wardens Report 
 
Jan 11 - Tri county Housing. A presentation by Karen Brodeur from Compass Co-op giving us an update 
on their progress on some of their projects, specifically the Barton school. They are finally nearing the 
point where they will be able to start the actual work as there have been a number of issues, mostly 
from government funding. Unfortunately i had to join the meeting late due to other commitment and 
missed the most of her presentation. I was supposed to be forwarded the recording of her presentation 
but still haven’t received it, therefore I don’t have anything else to report 
 
January 12 - Met with Scott and Chantalle to go over the new procedures of our meeting agenda.  Had 
our Regular council meeting with the new agenda. I feel it’s working well and appears to be speeding up 
the time for our meetings  
 
Jan 17 -  Starlight Development Meeting.  Tim indicated the the Dark Sky Designation is due this year. 
Fund were received from the Municipality of Yarmouth as well as the Town and the Municipality of Clare 
for the cost of registration. A date for the Starlight festival were set for the week of September 16th to 
23rd.  A membership drive will be launched to encourage more local people interested. The Website 
name will be changed, still working on this 
 
January 18th -  Attended a special Council Meeting in the afternoon.  Also had a Nakile Board Meeting in 
the evening. Nakile has chosen a replacement for retiring Administrator Gail Kaiser. The new 
Administrator hired is Kim Munroe   
 
January 19 -  Meeting of CEDENE Board. This was an entire in-camera meeting, therefore unable to 
report on this meeting. Also had a Mariners Center Expansion meeting, which i expect Deputy Warden 
Albright to give a full report. 
 
January 24 - Meeting with the Abrams River Schoolhouse Committee. Discussion on the progress of the 
renovations. They are currently working with a $10,000 Municipal Hall grant. They have also applied 
through the Federal New Horizons for Seniors grant but have still to receive confirmation and the 
success of that grant  
 
January 26 - Attended the NSFM members special meeting regarding the changes to the by-laws and 
governance structure of the organization. The meeting went well with all the proposed changes 
receiving approval from the members present. The meeting as scheduled to last until 4pm nd was over 
by noon.  
 
Jan 31 - Executive Council Meeting  
 


